
 

Dear Colleagues, 

I am pleased to inform you of the completion of the Program Prioritization Initiative (PPI) and to provide 

you with the link to the final report Program Prioritization Initiative. As you know, the Office of Academic 

Affairs appointed and charged an 18-member Program Prioritization Initiative (PPI) Task Force to review all 

academic programs and administrative support units and to recommend changes that could better prepare 

Old Dominion University for the future.  The task force conducted extensive reviews of enrollment and 

graduation statistics as well as financial reports and organizational charts, and it sought the input of faculty, 

department chairs, deans, and the Faculty Senate.    

As you read this report, you will notice that many of the PPI Task Force recommendations have already 

been executed. Actions have been taken to reallocate resources, to eliminate duplication by merging units, 

to discontinue low-enrolled certificate programs, and to invest in strategic areas. Furthermore, academic 

deans and department chairs have been charged with the responsibility of following procedures outlined in 

the Teaching and Research Faculty Handbook and the policies of the Board of Visitors to develop and 

implement comprehensive plans to improve student recruitment and retention rates, reduce low-enrolled 

concentrations, realign academic programs, and request funding to support identified growth areas. 

Please join me in thanking the co-chairs (Dr. Brian Payne and Dr. Desh R
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